
Home Call Computer Services 

• We provide a friendly, affordable computer 

and laptop repair and maintenance service—

in the comfort of your own home. 

• We are also happy to complete repair in our 

workshop—either drop off or we can arrange 

collection. 

• Networking—wired/wireless solutions. 

• Virus removal. 

• Hard drive & flash drive/card data recovery. 

• Computers—new & 2nd user systems built to 

your requirements. 

• Residential and small businesses welcome. 

Call now to arrange an appointment 

NEW ADVERTISER NEEDED 

DO YOU HAVE A LOCAL      

BUSINESS AND WOULD LIKE 

TO ADVERTISE HERE?  

The monthly adverts fund the costs of 

printing the newsletter so everyone in 

Cadney and Howsham can receive a 

monthly newsletter keeping you up to 

date with events and news.  

The price is just £20 for 6 months of adver-

tising.  

If you are interested call 01652 678768 or 

email: howsham.cadney@gmail.com 
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Cadney cum Howsham 

15th Annual Village Show 

Saturday 2nd September  

Entry staging 8.30 to 11am 

Show opens to the public 3pm 

Prize giving 4.15pm followed by auction of  

produce 

Entry fee 20p per entry  

(children’s classes are free) 

For list of classes see; 

www.cadneycumhowsham.co.uk 

Deb Hall and friends are hosting a  

Macmillan Coffee Morning 

Saturday 30th September          

11am to 3pm 

Howsham Village Hall  

Cake donations needed please! 

Cadney Church’s  

Harvest Festival 

Sunday 8th October, 2pm 

Donations of Harvest produce - fruit, 

vegetables, jams and cakes are all 

gratefully received  

An auction of                 

Harvest produce  

including homemade jams, chutneys 

and cakes plus local home grown pro-

duce will all be sold for church funds 

following the service.  

Best Kept Village Competition 

Howsham came second this year in the small 

village category, only 1 point behind the win-

ner, Elsham. But we did win the Best Play-

ground category for Howsham Park. More 

inside.  

With this month’s newsletter, if you live in 

Cadney and Howsham, you should also get a 

leaflet about a LIVES event and a copy of 

Brigg Matters.    

The Tour of Britain cycle race is passing 

through North Lincs although not our villag-

es, on Tues, 5 September and there will be 

NO bin collections that day. The brown bins 

will be collected on the 9th and the red bins 

on the 11th.  



MEETINGS 

Howsham Village Hall and Park com-
mittees meet on Monday 11th Septem-
ber from 7pm at Howsham Village Hall. 
The committee are still looking for new 
committee members and if you think you 
can help either come along to a meeting 
or give Debbie a call. It doesn’t have to 
take up a lot of your time. 01652 678768.  

This year’s Adults’ Christmas Lunch will 
be on Sunday 3rd December from 12 
noon. It is free to all adults who live in 
Cadney and Howsham and organised by 
Howsham Village Hall committee. If you 
would like to book a place call Wendy on  
01652 678713.  

Parish Council 
The Next Parish Council Meeting will 
be held on Wednesday 13th September 
at 7.00pm in Howsham Village Hall 

There are TWO Councillor vacancies to 
be filled by co-option please contact the 
Clerk for further information. 

Other items under discussion will in-

clude : - War Memorial - What & 
where ?     Pond maintenance - Who & 
How ?      Village Christmas Trees  - Type 
& where ?   Phone Box - To be used as ? 

All are welcome.  
Regards Brian  
 
Brian Brooks  
Clerk & RFO  
Cadney cum Howsham PC 

Call: 07932 330552 or email:                
cadneycuhowshampc@btinternet.com 

Mr Jason Ward writes;  

Myself and my wife have lived in How-
sham for several years now. Our house is 
behind Main Street and our only access 
in is along the small lane next to Bramley 
House, part of which is also a public foot-
path. Lots of people use the footpath to 
walk their dogs, but recently the problem 
of a few dog owners not clearing up after 
their pets has become worse. Because 
this is our only access it means we are 
having to drive through dog mess, which 
is then on our car wheels. We are just 
asking for a little cooperation and consid-
eration from dog owners to clean up 
when their pet poos and to always take 
dog poo bags out with them. Thank you.  

LINCS SKIES CALENDAR COMPETITION 

Debbie Clark writes; 

Last year the twitter account LincsSkies, 
which shows Lincolnshire’s best views 
and skies, produced a fundraising calen-
dar with all the money raised going to 
the Lincs Air Ambulance and they raised 
over £7,000. They are doing it again this 
year and are looking for great photos 
either from cameras or quality phone 
photos you can tweet them to 
@LincsSkies with #LincsskiesComp or 
email them to LincsSkies@gmail.com. We 
have some lovely local views and it 
would be great to have one in the calen-
dar.  

Rachel Rogers the lady who is the organ-
iser is also looking for sponsors to spon-
sor a month of the calendar, this helps 
covers costs and more money is raised 
for charity. Call Rachel on 07931 409307 
if you can help.  

The CallConnect Bus provides a great service 
to help villagers get into Brigg and back. It has 
designated stops but will try to pick up and 
drop off close to home for people with limited 
mobility. It operates 7 am to 7 pm Monday to 
Friday and 8 am to 5 pm on Saturdays. It’s free 
for bus pass holders. Call 0345 263 8139 for 
details or search online for Callconnect Brigg. 

Cadney Church services are on the first and 
third Sundays of the month at 11am. In  Sep-
tember this will be on the 3rd and 17th.  

Craft and Chat. Meetings are at Howsham 
Village Hall from 1.30 to 3.30pm. In Septem-
ber they will be on the 6th and 20th. 

Howsham Village Hall is available to hire for 

£8 an hour with no charge for time before and 

after your booking for setting up and clearing 

away. For enquiries and to check availability 

call 01652 678768.  

Library Bus: The mobile library calls once this 
month, on the 21st. Vicarage Lane, Cadney 
9.40 to 10.05 am. Cadney Road, Howsham, 
10.10 to 10.20 am, Main Street Howsham 
from 10.25 to 10.35am.   

Do you have a story to tell or an event to pro-
mote? Then get in touch! The newsletter has 
been regularly dropping through Cadney and 
Howsham letterboxes for 10 years now and 
we rely on people passing on news. Thank you 
to Mike Sadler who has been editing the 
newsletter some of the time now. If anyone 
would like to have a go at writing the news-
letter, please get in touch on  

678768 or howsham.cadney@gmail.com 

Keep up to date by following our community 
Twitter account: @Cadney_Howsham 

NEWSLETTER REGULARS Best Kept Village  

Here are some of the comments: 

Considerable effort has been made to 
enhance the environment with floral 
displays and effective planting. There 
is a good border of grasses and flowers 
on Main Street opposite Clayton’s Cor-
ner. There are wooden planters with a 
good variety of plants at the village 
sign on the B1434 and on Cadney 
Road, where there are also two excel-
lent raised beds opposite Chestnut 
View. The planting at the Village Hall is 
excellent and extensive. 

The playground is a compact and 
attractive area behind the village hall 
with a good range of wooden equip-
ment. The grass was reasonably well-
cut and the wood chippings recently 
renewed. The planting around the 
playground makes it an attractive site. 
Particularly imaginative are the old 
tyres cut away and attached to the 
fence to create planters with a good 
range of flowers. 

Residents are also to be commended 
for some attractive gardens e.g. on 
Williamson Close and Cadney Road, 
where a number of properties have 
colourful borders or planters outside. 

The café occupies a prominent posi-
tion on the main road through the 
village and has some excellent floral 
displays around the site. 

We scored full marks for the Play-
ground, scored 146/150 in the small 
village category and 48/50 in the com-
munity planting. Well done everyone.  


